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-  ROSITCH HEMPHILL and ASSOCIATES

“Q%‘ 10-120 POWELL STREET, VANCOUVER, B.C. CANADA VBA 1G] FAX (604) 668-1081 TEL (604) 668-6002

October 3, 2008

ATTENTION: To Whom it May Concern
Dear Sirs:
REGARDING: Benoit Paquet

I'am happy to write in reference to my experience working with Benoit Paquet in his capacity as
President of Construction at Aquilini Construction Ltd. during the building of our project known
as “King Edward Village” in Vancouver, BC.

The project consisted of approximately 400 residential units in two high rise towers and a mid rise
block all above approximately 100,000 sq. ft. of commercial space, including a major grocery store,
public library, bank, and numerous other retail uses. It was a very complex project on a very
difficult site.

Benoit’s involvement with the project came at a time of tremendous turmoil on the construction
side. There were extreme challenges in regrouping the construction forces in order to get the
project back on track. Benoit adopted a significant role in the ultimate success of the project.
Through his enormous effort and his unique approach to team building, he was able to eliminate
serious animosity between the various trades and re-establish a harmonious and productive work
environment.

Benoit demonstrated an ability to see things from other people’s point of view and to use this
insight to bring about the most positive results. I am amazed at his dedication to the work, his
commitment to success and his enviable stamina. Benoit has developed an extraordinary level of
management and leadership skill.

It was a great pleasure for me to get to know Benoit and I would highly recommend him to anyone
considering having him join their enterprise.

Sincerely,
Keith S. Hemphill, MAIBC
ROSITCH HEMPHILL + ASSOCIATES ARCHITECTS
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